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Western Sydney Local Health District (WSLHD) is at the frontline of the NSW Government's response to the 
COVID-19 pandemic and at present, the outbreak in the Sydney's west. As you will be aware, COVID-19 is 
resulting in changes in the way services are delivered and the demand for health services throughout 
WSLHD. 

Reduction in Oral Health Services 

WSLHD has temporarily scaled back Oral Health services in order to comply with Public Health advice and 
advice from the Commonwealth Department of Health. This measure has been taken to ensure the wellbeing 
of patients, employees and the community. 

The Oral Health service will continue to provide treat emergency and urgent patients during this time with the 
increased screening and personal protective equipment to reduce risks associated with COVID-19. 

Staff Impact 

WSLHD cannot offer full time ongoing duties for most employees within Oral Health whilst the service works 
on reduced services. We do not intend to stand down employees that can be engaged in meaningful work. 

Given the above, we have determined to redeploy employees to duties necessary for the response to the 
Coronavirus Pandemic. We advise as follows: 

1. No employees will lose their jobs.
2. Employees will be redeployed to alternative duties after appropriate assessment of work capacity,

employee skills, credentials (where relevant), vaccination status and risk.
3. Salaries and wages will be maintained at the substantive level for the period of the redeployment.

Employees directed to complete work at a higher classification will be paid at the appropriate Award
rate for the work performed.

4. Employees will be provided with structured induction, training and relevant support and supervision
to integrate them into their temporary work units.

5. Employees will be provided with and trained in the use of the PPE required to be used in their
temporary work units.

6. The above arrangements will be regularly reviewed.

It is evident that employee duties, reporting lines and locations will change as a consequence of the above. 
Our intention is to redeploy employees to locations and roles as near as possible to current arrangements. 

An overview of staff within Health Services Union (HSU) coverage is included in Appendix 1. 








